	Cromwell Little League 

Board Meeting
	2/12/18
7:30 PM

The Well


Meeting Minutes 2/12/18 – Monthly Meeting

19 Members in attendance: Jim Vinchetti, Bill Sullivan, Steve Santello, Gene Ucol, Shawn Gallagher, Ken Rozich, Carl Potenza, Scott Brown, Gene Chiappetta, Scott Phillips, Dan Seabra, Craig Dixon, Chris Crawford, Dave Went, Dave Friend, Rich Masiello, Dane Semper, BJ Treese, Brian Pereira
Accept Annual Meeting Minutes – Motion by Dave Friend, 2nd by Dan Seabra
Officer Reports
1. Financial Report –Nothing to report at this time. 
2. Information – Shawn Gallagher reported that he has made some updates to the website. There is now a schedule section which the VPs can access. The board meeting minutes were added.
3. Marketing –Chris Crawford reported that he is working on getting sponsors and currently has approximately 20 businesses committed. Final commitments will be needed by April 1st so that uniforms can be printed. 
4. Equipment – Gene reported that he has received quotes from 4 vendors for equipment and uniforms. Guilford Sporting Goods was the lowest for balls and uniforms. Equipment will be purchased from various vendors as needed.
5. Safety – Carl Potenza reported that the safety meeting is March 28th. The meeting will most likely be at WIS due to a conflict at the middle school. The safety manual will be submitted to Little League International by the end of March.
6. Legal - Nothing to report at this time.

7. District 9 – Nothing to report at this time.
8. Fields – Nothing to report at this time.

9. Auxiliary – Dane Semper reported on behalf of Paula Krampitz. There is a need for approximately 5-10 volunteer cooks. Carrie Cantone will continue to be one of the shoppers. We need to decide if the town is going to clean the bathrooms or if we need to hire someone to clean them. There was a suggestion of using a high school student to clean them. Once the season begins it will be important to make sure there is team coverage at the concession stand during games.
Committee Reports
1. Rules – Gene Ucol reviewed the proposed changes to the local rules. There were many grammatical changes, division naming changes, and division specific changes. Gene thanked all those that helped work on the rule changes. On a motion by Dave Friend, 2nd by Gene Chiappetta the rule changes were accepted.
2. Marketing/Fundraising – The Stop and Shop day to sell raffle tickets will be May 5th on 1 door. There was a suggestion to try West Side Market for Mother’s Day weekend. Jim Vinchetti will order the tickets once the prizes are finalized.
3. Projects – Rich Masiello reported that he needs to meet with the committee. Jim Vinchetti is handling the WIS scoreboard and the storage for behind the WIS backstops. There was a discussion on adding a pitching mound at WIS South and a batting cage between the fields. These will need to go before the board of education for approval. 
4. Nominating - Nothing to report at this time.
5. Disciplinary - Nothing to report at this time.
New Business

1. Majors Tryouts – Jim Vinchetti reported that the majors tryouts are 5pm-8pm on March 11th at Advanced. Softball majors will use some of this time. The March board meeting will be moved up to vote on the managers prior to the tryout. 
2. Field Renovations – Dave Went and Jim Vinchetti met with the town regarding a plan to renovate the fields. The overall consensus was that the town will likely be looking to the league for money to help pay for the renovations. This will be an ongoing discussion. There was a suggestion that the little league should be involved in the town meetings. 

3. Yard Goats – Jim Vinchetti reported that there will be a little league day on June 3rd. The league will receive 130 tickets to sell. This will include an on-field clinic. More information will follow.  
On a motion by Shawn Gallagher 2nd by Gene Chiappetta the meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm.






